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March 20, 2021 
 
 
ATTN: Laurie Waters (laurie.waters@catc.ca.gov) 
Re: Item 19, No 4.9 
ATP Funding for Bob Jones Trail (San Luis Obispo County) 
California Transportation Commission 
 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
The current proposal for the Creekside Bob Jones Trail in San Luis Obispo is ill advised.  Years 
ago, when the trail was first proposed to follow a path near San Luis Creek, property and home 
owners near the creek were not made aware of all of the ramifications that would go along 
with the proposal. Now, as we see homeless encampments, crime, pollution, trash and 
lawlessness that has taken place along the creek, the time has come to change the proposal. A 
route that follows the west side of Highway 101 along Ontario Road would be a much better 
location for the trail and less opportunity for encampments.  This route is already being used by 
many bicyclists and walkers. It avoids the FEMA flood plain and protects the environment. 
 
Also, more public hearings should be conducted to gather input from affected homeowners and 
land owners to add legitimacy and support for a project of this proportion.  The hearings that 
are currently being conducted should be publicized so that more interested and affected 
property and home owners could be allowed attendance and input.  It was almost by accident 
that we found out about your hearings last week. 
 
 I know that you want full disclosure on the important decisions that you are to be making.  
Funding this project at this time is pre-mature and needs to be delayed until more information 
is gathered from citizens that will be directly affected by the current proposal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kirt L. Collins 
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Waters, Laurie
Remedios, Douglas
FW: Bob Jones Trail
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Laurie Waters
*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~
California Transportation Commission
1120 N Street, MS-52
Sacramento, CA  95814
Office: (916) 651-6145 | Fax: (916) 653-2134
http://www.catc.ca.gov/

Follow the CTC on Twitter:  http://www.twitter.com/California_CTC

From: Bill Chadwick  
Sent: Monday, March 22, 2021 11:55 AM
To: Waters, Laurie@CATC
 Subject: Bob Jones Trail
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March 22, 2021

Attn: Laurie Waters (laurie.waters@catc.ca.gov)
Re: Item 19, No 4.9
ATP Funding for Bob Jones Trail (San Luis Obispo County)
California Transportation Commission

Commissioners:

I am one of 24 property owners in Baron Canyon Ranch (BCR). An easement across BCR property will
be required in order for the Bob Jones Trail to be completed as planned. I have been on the Board of
the BCR Association for about ten years and have been president of the board for about the last five
years. The BCR Board has never been asked about willingness to grant an easement for the trail.

The BCR Board, over the years, has discussed the easement issue from time to time. The board has
not developed a position, but has raised at least three significant concerns:

1) We have two wells in the area of the proposed trail. We do not know whether they interfere with
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the proposed trail or how close they are, but would need to know that they remain secure,
accessible and serviceable.

2) We see a sharply increased fire danger as access to the area is opened, both from trail users and
from potential homeless encampments.

3) Security of our mailboxes and gate house and means of preventing the area from becoming a
parking lot for trail users.

My level of concern is now heightened as I learn “through the grapevine” that a critical funding
meeting is happening this week. I do not see how this meeting and funding would make any sense
without the knowledge and consent of impacted property owners. Just today I received an invitation
to meet on March 31st with Dawn Ortiz-Legg, Nick Franco and Shaun Cooper to discuss the project.
It seems that a series of such meetings would be required before funding.

Please consider delaying this funding.

Thank you,
Bill Chadwick
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